
Curriculum Theory and Art Education

Education 868

Section: G002

Term: 2011 Fall

Instructor: Dr. Susan ONeill

Email: sao@sfu.ca

Location, Burnaby Campus Education Building, 
Room SWH10051

Tuesdays & Time: 16:30 - 21:20

Discussion Topics: Art is a form of human communication with vast socio-cultural 
significance. It achieves meaning or function through its social uses and symbolic 
representations. As global culture shifts from predominantly text-based education to an 
increasingly visual orientation, it has become necessary to rethink our conceptions of art 
and education. In this course, students will be challenged to rethink art curriculum through 
a process of exploration and problematization of art as a catalyst, a paradox, a metaphor, a 
signifier, and a nomadic movement. By engaging in explorations of artistic landscapes and 
creative ways that shape, and are shaped by, diverse cultural ecologies, this course will 
explore the emotional/pictorial/cultural/narrative capacity of art through reflexive and 
critical discursive approaches that are responsive to particular contexts and that open up 
possibilities or lines of flight for art education that is engaging, creative, personally 
meaningful, and socially responsible.

This course will provide students with the opportunity for critical explorations of the 
plurality, braiding and interconnectivity of artistic and conceptual practice in contemporary 
art education. We will engage in critical dialogues about key curriculum theoretical 
perspectives and their implications for art education; examine the role of teachers, 
students, and artists in constructing emergent curriculum practices that foster learning 
relationships and transformative artistic experiences; explore art as a vehicle and a 
catalyst for growth and change, identity constructions, creativity, and emotional expression; 
evaluate new and existing curriculum initiatives and examine possibilities for expanding 
students worldviews or the lenses through which art is constructed, interpreted, evaluated, 
valued and understood. 

Grading: Written responses to readings: 20% of final grade

Art reflexive analysis/curriculum inquiry: 30%

Class contributions and presentations: 20% 
of final grade
Final paper: 30% of final grade

Required Texts: Atkinson, Dennis., & Dash, P. (2005). Social and critical practices in art 
education. Sterling, VA: Trentham Books.

Elliot, Eisner. (2002). The arts and the creation of mind. New Haven: Yale University 

Freedman, Kerry. (2003). Teaching visual culture: Curriculum, aesthetics, and the social life 
of art. New York: Teachers College Press. 

Greene, Maxine. (2000). Releasing the imagination: Essays on education, the arts, and social 
change. San Francisco: Jossey-Bass Publishers. 

Recommended Texts: 



Curriculum Theory and Art Education

Materials/Supplies: 

Prerequisite/Corequisite: 

Notes: Students in all Faculty of Education courses are responsible for knowing policies 
pertaining to academic integrity available on the website:

http://students.sfu.ca/academicintegrity/policy/index.html

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


